
“Our Future is Bright 
and 

the Line is Straight and True” 
 
 
In our department, a small group of colleagues have 
affectionately coined the phrase, “On the Back Nine” 
relating to their tenure with the department and their 
proximity to retirement.  In my current situation, I can 
accurately be referred to as “Putting from the Eighteenth 
Green”!  From this enviable position I have been asked if I 
am getting excited about retirement.  To this I say yes and 
no.  Here’s why. 
 
Let’s start by jumping into the no response.  The fact is 
that the closer I get to retirement, the sadder I become.  I am now realizing that I am drawing 
nearer to the end of a career that I can honestly say that I have loved for the last 32 years.  I 
realize how fortunate I have been to be able to come to work every day to a job that I love 
and be surrounded by some of the finest people I know that share my passion for what we 
do.  I have also been able to spend the last few years of my career as the leader of this great 
department and have been able to see many great and awe-inspiring things come to pass, that 
have helped us arrive at this point in our history.  I have tried to reflect on the many 
accomplishments that we have been able to achieve, but I often come up short in listing all of 
them because the list is too long.  However, one of the things that I always remember is the 
plan for leading our department into the future by creating leaders that will usher in the next 
great things in the evolution of the SFD. 
 
The reason that I say ‘yes’ is found in the planning that started so many years ago to build our 
supervisor and management teams into a group that is second to none.  I was fortunate 
enough to be able to start our discussions and develop our plan for building leaders, way back 
in 2000.  Since then, we have continually focused on leader development and have made 
constant adjustments on how to accomplish our stated goals of achieving “Promotional 
Equity” and “Tactical Equality”.  There have been many hurdles along the way (there will be 
more to come) and we have succeeded in clearing each one with renewed focus.  What I can 
honestly say is that I have never seen a more prepared, focused, and ready leadership team in 
the SFD.  This includes those members that are in the ready reserve or on the bench waiting 
for their turn to be promoted.  My ability to say ‘yes’ is founded in the efforts we have spent 
in succession planning as well.  I am leaving an organization and team that has been prepared 
to take the helm without a stoppage of forward momentum.  The leadership team is 
prepared to move the department forward to its next destination and onto even higher 
professional plateaus. 

From the Desk of the Chief 

3rd Quarter - 2018 Volume V, Issue 1II 

Salisbury Fire Department 
Newsletter 

A Tradition of 
Excellence 

in Public Safety 
Since 1872 

 

Richard A. Hoppes 
Fire Chief 

John W. Tull 
Deputy Fire Chief 

E. Lee Smith 
Deputy Fire Chief 

W. Darrin Scott 
Deputy Fire Chief 

 

Fire Headquarters 
325 Cypress Street 

410.548.3120 
Fax 410.548.3121 

 

Visit us on the Web 
SalisburyFD.com 

 

Follow us on 

 



 
It is true that I am in the waning part of my career, but my love for and commitment to the SFD has never been greater.  
So, I can, without equivocation, state that I am confident that the future of the SFD is bright.  I am proud of what we 
have accomplished and the foundation that has been laid for moving forward into that bright future.  I am happy to have 
been a part of this organization.  I realize that I am now putting on the 18th Green.  I have made it in regulation and 
putting for birdie.  My line is straight, and my stroke is true.  Here’s to hearing it hit the bottom of the cup! 
 
As always, I leave you with this…the men and women of the Salisbury Fire Department are proud to provide a tradition 
of excellent public safety service to the residents of the Salisbury Fire District.  On behalf of the citizens we are sworn to 
protect, I thank them for their continued support and want them to know that their service is valued and much 
appreciated.  As we look forward to another great year, we will continue to remain focused on the mission, core values, 
and vision for our department. I look forward, with great confidence that we will ultimately be a truly integrated 
combination fire service that provides the very best in public safety. 
 
 
Respectfully Yours in Service, 
 

Richard A. Hoppes 
 
Richard A. Hoppes, BS, Chief of the Department 
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From the Desk of the Chief (continued) 
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Emergency Medical Services 
Lieutenant Chris Truitt 

Summer Safety Tips 
 
With summer right around the corner, here are some tips to help make your summer a safer and 
more enjoyable time. 
 

 Stay hydrated- if you feel thirsty, you are already a bit dehydrated. Take plenty of wa-
ter breaks and avoid alcohol and sugary drinks. 

 Limit your outdoor activity between 10am and 4pm when the sun is at its highest in-
tensity. If you do have to work outside, apply sunscreen 30 minutes prior to going out 
and re-apply every few hours. 

 If you start to feel tired/weak/faint seek either shade or air conditioning and drink cool 
(not cold) fluids, preferably water or a sports drink. 

 Never leave a child or animal unattended in a vehicle, they can become dangerously 
hot in a matter of minutes. (http://www.miemss.org/home/emsc/cps) 

 Always stay with children in any type of pool or other body of water. 
 Make sure your outdoor pets have access to shade and water. 
 Lastly, check on any elderly friends or family you have, especially on hot days, to make 

sure they are staying cool and hydrated. 
 
For more information, check out the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (www.cdc.gov) 
for specific information for extreme heat, boat and water safety, and many other areas.  If you 
should need EMS, Salisbury FD will be ready to assist you and get you the care you need.  We 
hope you have a terrific summer! 



Hot Shots 
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Statistics - January through March 2018 
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Correspondence from the Community 


